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RECREATION

The Reidville Recreation Committee
would like to advise residents that they
have started  the  walking program at the
Community Hall.  This program is on
Monday evenings from 7 pm to 9 pm.
All residents are welcome...remember
participate and keep active....part of a
healthy lifestyle.  For more information

call the town office at 635-5232.

ANIMAL CONTROL VEHICLE

Council is quite pleased to inform
residents that through the financial
assis tance of our  provincial
government’s Special Assistance Grant
Program we will be able to acquire a
new Animal Control Vehicle. The details
are not finalized yet but look for a new
truck in the coming weeks!

HERITAGE DAY

Monday, February 15  is Heritage Dayth

in this province.  It is a special time to
remember where we came from and who
helped us be who we are today.  Happy
Heritage Day everyone!

SOD CONCERNS

Local sod farmers would like to ask the
public to please be extremely careful
when using snowmobiles and atvs on
sod farm field during the winter. Please
ride on the road or on the edges of the
fields.  When spring breaks, please
refrain from the sod fields altogether to
protect the crops.  Thank you.

PHOTO’S

Any person that has  taken pictures at
any recent events such as the Christmas
parade, fireman’s ball, new years’ ball
etc. it would be appreciated  if you could
email them to the town office to put on
our website.

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com

FIREMEN’S BREAKFAST

The Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department will be holding a Hungry
Meal Breakfast on February 13, 2010 in
support of the Haiti Disaster Fund.
During this breakfast they will also be

collecting donations for this
worthwhile cause.  For tickets
contact any member of the Fire
Department.

TAX COLLECTION

As of February 9 , 2010, the town’sth

collection rate for 2010 stands at
95.84%. Compared with the same
time last year, the town’s collection
rate is up  from 95.26%

Council would like to sincerely
thank residents who have been
diligent with the payment of their
account and would like to remind
everyone that January 31was  the
last day for the 5% discount and
February 28  is the last discountth

date for current year’s taxes.

To those residents in arrears and
not honoring
a g r e e m e n t s ,
please note that
further action is
being taken!

There is a still a discount available
for February.  If your account is paid
in full by February 28  you areth

entitled to a 3% discount.  

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age
or older - or turning 65 any time
during 2010) are eligible for an
additional 5% discount.

DEER LAKE CLINIC BOARD

The Deer Lake clinic board is
currently seeking names of people
who are interested in sitting on this
board.  They are hoping to get
representatives from all the
surrounding communities that use
the facility.  The town of Reidville
has one member of council that is
interested in sitting on this board
and is seeking names of residents
that are interested.  Please call the
town office to put in your name.

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

If you require carpet and upholstery
cleaning, vehicle, etc. Call Jason
Nichols at 660-0417.

http://reidville-nl.ca
mailto:townofreidville@nf.aibn.com


SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name     Age

Dec23 Jim Reid 62
Dec23 Sharon Reid 16
Dec23 Janice Reid  2
Feb. 8 Andrew Osmond 50
Feb. 9 Kimberly Reid  ?
Feb. 9 Melanie Reid  ?
Feb10 Melvin Cross  ?
Feb10 Leonard Hiscock 79
Feb12 Curtis Reid 13
Feb13 Lauren Budgell  4
Feb14 Winston Janes  ?
Feb14 Lloyd Jones 63
Feb20 Wavey Cross 67
Feb22 Desmond Major 33
Feb22 Natasha Janes 22
Feb23 Tyler Stagg  6
Feb24 Kerri-Leigh Anstey 22
Feb24 Eugene Reid  ?
Feb24 Wendy Reid 18
Feb25 Stan Pinksen 63
Feb27 Geraldine Janes 63
Feb28 Reg Pittman 69
Feb28 Wallace Budgell 62
Mar 1 Rick Burden 44
Mar 1 Megan Reid 21
Mar 4 Carson Young 51
Mar 4 Doris Jones 55
Mar 7 Crystal Major 31

Note: Jim Reid and both his
granddaughter, Sharon and Janice,
celebrate their birthdays on the same
day.  Congratulations Jim!!

 Anniversaries:
Date         Name                            Years
   
Feb14 Trixie & Gerald Ford           ?
Feb14 Juanita & James Reid         18
Feb17 Wavey & Melvin Cross           ?
Feb24 Lillian & Russell Reid           ?
Mar 5 Carolanne & Jerry Dobbin   48
 

HAITI FUNDRAISER

A Group of Tea Friends will be
holding a Candlelight Dinner on
Saturday, March 13, 2010 at 7:00
pm at the R.C. Parish Hall in Deer
Lake.  This will be a Black/Navy &
White Semi-Chic dinner at the cost
of $50 per couple.  For more
information on this worthwhile
event contact Marilyn MacDonald at
635-7188.

BURNING PROHIBITION

The town of Reidville would like to
inform residents that a letter has been
received from the Department of
Environment & Conservation
concerning the burning of certain
materials.  They wanted people to
know that it is prohibited to burn
tires, plastics, treated lumber, asphalt
and asphalt products, drywall,
demolition waste, hazardous waste,
biomedical waste, trash, garbage, or
other waste from commercial,
industrial or municipal operations,
manure, rubber, tar paper, railway
ties, paint and paint products, fuel
and lubricant containers, used oil,
animal  cadavers, hazardous
substances, and materials disposed of
as part of the removal or
decontamination of equipment,
buildings or other structures. 

RESIDENTS INPUT

With a New Year comes a new look.
Council is looking for any input from
residents in making changes or by
adding something new to the
newsletter and web-site. If you have
any ideas please contact the council
office.

VIOLENCE PREVENTION
MONTH

February is Violence Prevention
Month in Newfoundland and
Labrador.  This event - which is
announced through the Women’s
Policy Office of the Newfoundland
and Labrador government is designed
based on the vision that the people of
our province will live in safe, caring
communities where there is an
inherent respect for each other and
violence of any sorts is unacceptable.

ALTERATIONS UNLIMITED

I f  y o u  r e q u i r e  a n y
alterations/hemming etc. call Patsy
Forsey at 635-7758 for an
appointment.

BINGO

The recreation committee would
like to advise residents that there
will be no bingo in February.  The
next scheduled bingo will be in
March.  The date will be
announced in the next newsletter.

GARBAGE 

Please place your garbage in large
bags and tie them up.  Small
shopping  bags and untied bags
takes up a lot of time for the
maintenance man and may be left
behind. 

JOKE

A Thoughtful Valentine's
Day Gift

Jim asked his friend, Tony,
whether he had bought his wife
anything for Valentine's Day. 

'Yes,' came the answer from Tony
who was a bit of a chauvinist, 'I've
bought her a belt and a bag.'

'That was very kind of you,' Jim
added, 'I hope she appreciated the
thought.' 

Tony smiled as he replied, 'So do
I, and hopefully the vacuum
cleaner will work better now.'

HAPPY VALENTINES DAY!!!!!

February 14  Is Valentines Day -th

Remember to tell your Sweetheart
how important they are to you!
Happy Valentines Day!

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call............. 1-800-261-074

 Fire Alarm...........................   635-5600

RCMP.....................................635-2173

Ambulance........................ .....635-3020

NF Power......................1-800-474-5711

Council Office..................       635-5232

                         Fax:    635-4498

http://valentine_funny_pics.htm
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